
Making your life worthwhile
Today, I'd like to tell you a personal story.

Mind you, I don't get personal very often, particularly on the web. In this case, I'll make
an exception.

I was driving down the freeway one day, when I came face to face with death. And I
lived to tell you about it. Perhaps you can learn, as I did, from my encounter.

For part of the year, I live in snow country. I hate snow. I hate it with a passion. I know
that's not a positive attitude, but it's the truth. The main thing I hate about it is what it
does to roads.

I've been driving for over thirty years now. I've driven over a half million miles, by my
reckoning, and a good portion of that has been on snowy surfaces. You'd think I was used
to it by now. I have rarely had a problem that I couldn't control, until that one day.

The TV Show "Touched by an Angel" portrays death as a simple circumstance. Those of
us who have had a loved one die know it can be a welcome release, or an unwelcome
visitor. We have learned that death is sometimes welcomed, sometimes good, and
sometimes bad.

Since I was a teenager, I've been acquainted with death in a way you probably haven't. As
a kid of 15 and 16 years old, I was taking pictures of traffic fatalities for a weekly
newspaper. I've covered murders and fires. I've seen train wrecks and plane crashes. I got
to know death in a personal sort of way, the way a mortician or a cop gets to know it. I
learned to cheat death of its due on the highway, steering out of the way of danger. It was
all well and good until the day I met the ice.

I've seen icy roads before. I treat them with respect. I learned as a teenager how to control
skids, teaching myself on graveled roadways. I know about sheer ice, or black ice, as it's
called locally. I slow down in storms. I never pass a snowplow on the right.

And despite it all, I hit a patch of ice at high speed.

One second, there I was, driving along on a dry, bare piece of pavement. I was changing
to the left lane, when, out of nowhere, I hit a large patch of ice. The momentum of the
lane change kept on going on the back of my car, and in a split second, I realized that the
car wasn't going to come back under control. All my experience, all my years of bringing
a skid back under control told me that this time, the car was out of my ability to conquer
the skid.
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In a split second, it was over. I vaguely remember the car moving sideways toward the
shoulder of the road.

I saw the hill coming at me, defying all training and experience I have. I knew I was a
dead man.

But I lived.

A second later, after a wild roller-coaster slide that defies description, I was stopped and
still alive. Miraculously, the car had spun around, slid off the road, halfway up a small
hill, turned around, and deposited itself at the shoulder of the road.

I was stunned. I've seen people get killed going 40 miles an hour. Here I was, spinning
out on a patch of ice at 70, and living to tell about it.

More than that, as I surveyed the car, it was undamaged. I gingerly started the car, and
drove at slow speed to the nearest exit, where a survey showed all to be fine.

So...why am I relating this story to you?

It's been proven by studies that people who believe there is reason and purpose to life
categorically succeed more often. Those individuals who believe that life is random and
without meaning never seem to reach their potential.

My escapade with the ice taught me something important. There was no way I could
move away from that experience without the belief that I have something important to do
with my life. I don't know that I've found it yet, but I'm sure I'm moving in the right
directions. Believing you are worth something, and that you can contribute something to
life makes an immense difference in what you're after.

I don't know what you've done in your life. I don't know what challenges you have had. I
don't know what challenges you and I will go through. Perhaps we might have immense
success before us, or perhaps trouble will greet us instead. What matters is that we keep
in mind the success principle that my ice skating taught me: there is a purpose to our life.
It's up to us to find out what that purpose is, and put it into our life.

I have forgotten just whom I learned this next quote from. It strikes me that it was Tony
Robbins, but it might have been Brian Tracy or Earl Nightingale; at any rate, it's this:
Successful people believe that there is a reason for everything that happens in their
lives, and it serves them.

Most importantly, I learned the importance of my relationship with my wife. My
sweetheart is the most wonderful woman in the world to me. When I thought I was
headed through death's door, all I could think of was her.



Having meaning in your life makes all of it worth it. It turns brings what's important into
focus. Og Mandino hardly ever spoke about his personal life, but he wrote about it often
enough, plowed into characters in his books. He was a man who would have killed
himself, but he didn't have enough money for a gun. Instead, he pulled his life together,
and as a result, he impacted millions of other lives, because he found meaning in his life.

Winston Churchill fought depression through much of his life. After his initial defeat
while a young man, he could have escaped into desperation. Instead, he concentrated on
writing about the great men and women of the world. When his chance came again, he
demonstrated that he was one of the truly great.

John F. Kennedy lost his beloved PT Boat, and was marooned on an island waiting for a
rescue that would not come. Believing in himself, and believing that he had a purpose, he
made it through his dark hour, and came out on top.

Lincoln believed it was his duty to keep the union together. Fighting those of his advisers
who suggested that the South be allowed to secede and the union be recast, Lincoln
always kept his belief in his destiny before him, to keep him going during hours of
darkness.

Examine your own life. Make this day be a day of rebirth. Make your new life a life of
meaning. Cheat the death of your dreams. Pull your life back in from the skid that it may
have descended into. Get control of your life, and trust to the meaning you find.
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